Haslington Surgery PPG Meeting Monday 30th April 2018 5pm
Minutes 
Present:-

Cllr Helen Mollart (HEM), Sec
Practice Manager Claire Hollins (CH)

Jim Green (JG)

Barbara Parr (BP) 
Philip McKnight (PM)
Apologies:- 
Rosaleen Andrews Sands (RAS)

Rosemary Shaw (RS)

Absent:- 

Thelma Malabar (TM)

Did not attend:- 

Dr Hill, Dr Entwistle

Resigned since last meeting:-

Stefan Pyra (Chair) (SP)

Dorothy Hart (DH)

New Members:-

Claire Dutton (CD)

Paul Dutton (PD)

1) Welcome and admin
CH welcomed panel members, and new members CD and PD to the meeting.  For the benefit of the new panel member, each panel member introduced themselves and gave a quick resume of their history within the village, occupation and time involved with the PPG.
CH stated that it is hoped that other patients and residents will join the PPG in coming months in order to create a diverse and representative cross section of patient demographic on the panel.  With regard to the influence that the PPG can exert on the running of the Surgery, CH commented that all reasonable suggestions will be considered.
2) SP having resigned (resignation letter circulated to Panel members by e-mail 29th April 2018), HM accepted the role of Chair, and requested a panel member to step forward as Sec; PD kindly obliged.  In future, meeting notes will be taken and minutes produced by PD.  Apologies for absence must be sent to PD and copied to HEM and CH.

3) HEM asked if all present had received minutes of previous meeting by email (and one panel member on paper); all had done so.  NB paper copy to be printed out and delivered Private and confidential, FAO Lee Allen to the village Bakery for all future minutes (ACTION PD).
CH circulated paper copies of those Minutes and HEM asked of any points needed further clarification or discussion.  No points were raised, therefore Minutes agreed.
4) Outgoing Chair had circulated members some weeks ago asking for discussion points.  Points had been raised by RAS via e-mail (please see section 5) 
5) Discussion Points

1  This was brought to my attention by a patient who is profoundly deaf and has very limited vision.

The electronic ticker tape in the waiting area is of little use to patients who cannot see it or hear the beep.

On a personal note I am not entirely comfortable with having my full name displayed in the waiting area.
CH advises that the ticker tape box will be decommissioned as soon as the large screen is fully functional.  The screen will display name and room number. It will also be able to show useful and informative clips and videos and is more ‘visible’ to waiting patients than the ticket tape box.  There is however no way to avoid displaying the patient’s full name, as the screen is linked to the appointments system.

Those who suffer deafblind conditions may simply have to identify themselves to reception staff upon arrival and rely on staff alerting them to the appointment and walking them to the correct door, however this will detract from the efficiency of service provision at Reception.

Technology may also offer a solution – see notes below.
2  Leighton Hospital telephone appointment reminder.

Where is it operated from, are the patient lists secure and held in a confidential setting.

How does a patient know who they are speaking to, why would I give my security details to a random person.

Querying this with the operator I was asked if I therefore refused the call and then told me she had all that information in front of her and read it out to me!!!
CH commented that Patient records are held in a ring-fenced database at Leighton Hospital.  The safety, confidentiality and integrity of the data is guaranteed by the IT service provider, as part of their service agreement with the hospital.    Once a referral is made by practice doctors, the patient’s mobile number passes into that database and beyond that the Surgery has no further control and therefore cannot comment on how outgoing calls are handled by hospital staff.
It was also noted that when the Surgery call patients on their mobiles, the incoming call is stated as ‘Unknown Number’, which could encourage patients to dismiss rather than accept the call.  CH commented that this problem will be resolved in the next couple of months when the new surgery phone system becomes live.  The Surgery telephone number will then be shown.
6) Staffing. 
CH reported no news available at current time with ref to replacing Dr King (who retired 18 months ago) on a permanent basis.
The two-doctor team is augmented by locums, and serves a registered book of some 7000 patients, although it was noted that only a sub-section of this number would require an appointment regularly.  CD commented that the expertise of the doctor and continuity of care is the most important factor for a relatively small surgery.

7) Living Well Dying Well.

CH stated that Haslington Surgery, together with Wrenbury and one other surgery, have been invited to a meeting hosted by Paul Croney, to explore the possibility/efficacy of the community becoming involved with pastoral care of patients.  LA stated that Neighbours Network (NN) would fully support any such initiative which, like the NN charity, aims to combat isolation and loneliness.
The PPG have been personally invited to attend (meeting scheduled Mon 6th June), therefore CH will attend the meeting together with her deputy and report to HEM thereafter.

Once further detail is known, all groups within the village (NN, Cameo, 65 Club, Parish Council, WI etc) will be invited to participate.

8) Patient Participation Group Awareness Week.
This year’s dates are as follows:- 4th to 9th June 2018

During this week panel members are invited to hand out patient questionnaire (the same questionnaire will be used as in 2017) during morning (8.30 – 11.30pm) and afternoon (3.30 – 5.30pm) surgeries throughout the week, and also chat to patients who might be interested in joining the panel.  Two panel members per session is optimum, lanyards will be provided.
Call to Action for each panel member:- Please e-mail CH direct to advise which surgeries you can attend.

HEM cannot attend due to holiday commitments.
9) New GDPR data Rules.

JG enquired whether the surgery was working towards the new rules which become enforceable 25th May.  CH stated that the surgery will be compliant.

10) Any other business.

Facebook Page.

PM kindly offered to create a FB page for the group, for information only (no comments accepted), to include the new contact email address which is as follows:-

sccg.haslingtonppgchair@nhs.net

to which CH and HEM will have password protected access.

ACTION: PM

11) Next Meeting Date.
PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF TIME; Date of next meeting:- 5.30pm, Monday 25th June 2018, Haslington Surgery

Apologies for absence must be sent to PD and copied to HEM and CH.

Many thanks.

END of Minutes.
Supportive Notes and background reading.

These notes are provided by the secretary for reference after the Meeting.

Note 1: History of PPG
History of PPG as provided by Wiki:-

The first group was established in 1972 by Dr Peter Pritchard. The National Association for Patient Participation was established in 1978. in 2016 around 1250 PPGs were affiliated to it. Payment for running a Patient Participation Group was built into the GP contract in England from 2011 until 2015. It was an enhanced service. That is an optional clause in the GP contract which attracted extra funding of 35p per registered patient. From April 2015 every practice is required to have a group, but there is no specific funding attached. Practices are required to make reasonable efforts for their group to be representative of the practice population.
Haslington PPG was established in 2011

Note 2 Deaf Blind Alerting System.

Several Uk suppliers offer a restaurant pager/buzzer/lights system, whereby the deafblind patient will be alerted to their appointment by a series of vibrations and lights and a message (sight dependant of course) regarding which room to attend.
See https://pager.co.uk/
Note 3: PPG Awareness Week.

further reading;- https://www.napp.org.uk/ppgawarenessweek.html
Note 4; Living Well Dying Well.
Cheshire Living well dying well website:  http://eolp.co.uk/CLWDW/
Note 5: GDPS rules

https://ico.org.uk/for-organisations/guide-to-the-general-data-protection-regulation-gdpr/
Note 5 : useful email addresses.

END
